

News of some of the Lord's work in Northern Peru

This picture is rare in Pueblo Nuevo, early this morning after a night of rain, (about an inch or so) the mountains to the east are were covered in clouds. This much rain automatically means no electricity all night long, (no fans working on a hot muggy night) and so for many of us in Pueblo Nuevo it meant sweeping away the puddles and navigating the muddy streets, and yet this was a "light rain". However, for the rice farmers who are two months behind schedule in planting this year's crops because of lack of rain in the mountains it was a very welcome sight. Many of the families we minister to depend on day labor on the



surrounding farms for their "daily bread" and so "luxuries" like their children's education must be postponed resulting in low numbers at the registration desk of Strong Tower Christian School. Many of our teacher must remain on payroll throughout the two summer months when there is no income because there are no tuitions being paid, and so at the end of this month it was nothing short of the Lord's anticipatory intervention which moved your hearts along with many others to "spontaneously" decide to contribute financially to the ministry here in Pueblo Nuevo. Once again, we praise Him and bear witness to that promise that "before they call I will answer"!! We serve such a great and wonderful God as we partner together. We are seeing many of the families who chose to move their children to other schools this past year, now returning in search of the spiritual teaching and wholesome atmosphere of Strong Tower. We praise the Lord for bringing to us the two kindergarten teachers we needed and we are now fully staffed and beginning preparations for the start of classes on March 6th. Please pray especially for baby Nicole, as you may know she

was born with little more than just her brain stem, and whenever she experiences a fever because of either her recent immunizations or the summer cold she had last week, it increases her rate of daily seizures until we manage to get the fever down. This will be an increasing tendency as she grows and her limited brain function cannot keep up with her growing body. Please pray for wisdom as to when will be the right time to put her on anti-seizure medication as she has just recently begun to posture during her seizures.



The Staff at Morningstar